 SOUTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL
Some of you may have noticed that the building work to the Parish Office Meeting room is coming along nicely, currently as I write this article the kitchen is being installed and as soon as the floor screed is dry the carpets will go in. This is going to provide a lovely area for groups to meet and the Parish Council to hold our meetings. It is hoped that we will be able to open for bookings by the end of March.
Moving into April, the Parish Council will be holding the annual Parish Assembly, this will take place on Friday 14th April 2023, we normally meet in the Village Hall for this meeting to allow more people to be able to attend. The meeting will start at 7pm and I will confirm the venue next month. 

On Thursday 4th May the Borough Council elections will take place. The big change for this election is the requirement for voters to show photo ID at the polling station. Accepted forms of photo ID include, UK, European Economic Area (EEA) or Commonwealth passport, a UK or EEA Drivers’ licence; and some concessionary travel passes, such as an older persons bus pass or an Oyster 60+ card. Voters will be able to use expired ID if they are still recognisable from the photo. Anyone who does not have one of the accepted forms of ID will be able to apply for a free ID online at voter-authority-certificate.service.gov.uk/ or by completing a paper form. The full list of accepted ID is available on the Electoral Commission’s website, along with more information about the new requirement and details of how to apply for the free ID at electoralcommission.org.uk/voterID
On Thursday 4th May Local Parish Council Elections will also be held. 

You will have noticed that the Parish Gates have now been installed, we have been very lucky to get these through the Road Safety Community Funding Scheme. These gates are placed to give the perception that the road is narrowing and aim to reduce the speed of vehicle traffic through the village. With very tight areas for installation, these might not be on the exact boundary lines of the Parish, but with collaboration from Norfolk County Council they are probably as close as they can be. At least it is letting everyone know that they are entering South Wootton and as stated is asking everyone to ‘please drive carefully’.
We have had the SAM speed camera for a few months now and it appears from the data, that it is making a difference. Although we are still getting used to the ‘technical’ workings of the data, it does clearly show that traffic is moving in the locations of the Speed Camera more in line with the speed limits. Obviously, this is not going to stop those who choose to fly about the village, but in general it is slowing down traffic. At the moment the unit has been situated along Nursery Lane by the Swan Public House, in two locations further along Nursery Lane, both by the new Hopkins development and in Priory Lane. Next stop -Castle Rising Road.
Wootton Park 200 Club:

If you would like to join, please contact me in the office by telephone, or by email. The annual subscription is £24. All the money raised goes straight back into the Park.
The Parish Office at 24 Church Lane, South Wootton, Kings Lynn, PE30 3LJ, is open to the public between 9am and 11am on each weekday morning except Wednesdays. You can leave messages on the answer phone, or you can email us. Moira or I will respond as soon as we can.

Tracey Cornwell (Parish Clerk)
    KL 671692

e-mail: info@southwoottonpc.co.uk
Quality Parish Council
